MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON 

16 OCTOBER 2006
*  Cllr K Armstrong (Town Mayor)
   
* Cllr Mrs J Richardson 
    Cllr K Barnes




* Cllr Mrs N Symonds
    Cllr A Burlton  




* Cllr R Taylor
    Cllr P Demonti



            * Cllr K Warnell
    Cllr R Gilbert




   Cllr Mrs C White
*  Cllr P Gray




   Cllr G White
*  Cllr Mrs D Hollebon (Deputy Town Mayor)
   Cllr M Wood
    Cllr D Peek





* Cllr Miss C Woodman
*  Cllr L Pinnell




* Cllr J Wyllie
*
denotes present

Prior to the commencement of the meeting, members observed a one minute silence as a tribute to the late Lt Col Jack Fielder, who passed away on 24 September 2006.
	317.
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	
	

	
	Apologies were received from Cllr Barnes, Cllr Burlton, Cllr Demonti, 

Cllr Gilbert and Cllr Wood.

	
	

	318.
	DECLARATION OF INTEREST

	
	

	
	None.

	
	
	
	

	319.
	REPRESENTATION TO THE COUNCIL BY [Name]

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	320.
	MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 
18 SEPTEMBER  2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Town Council meeting held on 
18 September 2006 be received as a correct record of the proceedings and be signed by the Town Mayor

	
	


	321.
	COMMUNICATIONS

	
	

	
	i)  Bishop’s Stortford Community Football Club

	
	A request had been received from the Club Secretary, Alan Hazell, requesting permission from the Town Council for the use of the Town Crest on signage to be erected adjacent to the new facility at Birchwood High School.  Members were reminded that the Town Council had previously agreed to the use of the Town Crest as part of the Club’s logo some 12 months previously.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that permission be granted

	
	

	
	ii)  Car Parking Fees – Herts and Essex Hospital

	
	A letter had been received from the South East Hertfordshire Primary Care Trust confirming that, following representations, the Trust had authorised a revised system of car parking charges which included a charge of £1 for short stay, up to 2 hours.  Significant increased charges would be implemented for longer term parking.

	
	

	
	iii)  Community Empowerment Award

	
	The Town Mayor referred to the successful award to the Town Council as national winners in promoting work with migrant workers.  Cllr Gray expressed his gratitude to the work being undertaken by Monika Wodecka which, he felt, was extremely valuable to the Polish community.  He wished it placed on record the Council’s appreciation for the work Monika was undertaking in this regard.

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  the Clerk was asked to forward a letter of thanks to Monika

	
	

	322.
	QUESTIONS ASKED PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER 24

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	323.
	BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE

	
	

	
	None.

	
	

	324.
	COMMITTEE REPORTS

	
	

	
	i)   Planning and Environment Committee                         25 September 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	


	
	ii) Allotment Management Committee                                      2 October 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	iii)   Silver Leys Management Committee                                  2 October 2006 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	iv)  Planning and Environment Committee                               9 October 2006 

	
	

	
	The Chairman of the Planning and Environment Committee, Cllr Pinnell, drew attention to the lack of members present at the Committee meeting and, as a result, he sought the Town Council’s ratification of the contents of the Minutes.  The Town Mayor accepted Cllr Pinnell’s views, but he was of the opinion that, as both the Chairman and the Vice-Chairman were present and the meeting was quorate, he was happy to take the Minutes as read.  Nevertheless, members discussed the content, confirming the ‘No Objections (i)’ and the ‘Objections (ii)’.  With regard to the ‘Deferred Applications (iii)’ the following decisions were made:- 

	
	

	
	Objections were raised on the following applications:- 

	
	

	
	3/06/1854/FP/FH       
	Re-development of site – erection of 24 no. flats with associated parking

	
	
	110/114 South Street

	
	
	Applicant:  R Peters Properties

	
	
	Reason:  

	
	
	i)
	The design of the proposed development was unimaginative and characterless

	
	
	ii)
	The loss of mature trees would open up the rear of the property which would lead to a loss of amenity for the properties in Trinity Close, by unacceptable overlooking

	
	

	
	3/06/1856/LC/FH
	Demolish all existing buildings and structures

	
	
	110/114 South Street

	
	
	Applicant:  R Peters Properties

	
	
	Reason:  No meaningful judgement could be made until there was a satisfactory and acceptable scheme in place

	
	
	

	
	Cllr Pinnell felt that the Town Council should review the quorum of Committees in order to obviate the necessity of discussing important issues with only a limited number of members present.  

	325.
	WORKING PARTIES

	
	

	
	i)  Town Plan Working Party                                               25 September 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	
	ii)  Playground Working Party                                                   9 October 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	326.
	YOUTH COUNCIL

	
	

	
	Minutes of the meeting held on 5 October 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting be received.

	
	

	327.
	GRANT APPLICATIONS

	
	

	
	None received.

	
	

	328.
	TO RE-CONSTITUTE THE TOWN GUIDE WORKING PARTY

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that this matter be deferred until the next meeting of the Town Council

	
	

	329.
	COUNCIL CHAMBER REFURBISHMENT

	
	

	
	Members were tabled with information regarding the proposal to refurbish the Council Chamber, as per the attached details.

	
	

	
	Cllr Mrs Hollebon stated that an additional item needed to be included for the provision of a Chairman’s Chair (£100) and she wished to build into the sum total required, a contingency of £250, the amended total to be included in the draft budget for 07/08.

	
	

	
	Members were supportive of the proposals outlined, although concerns were expressed regarding the quality of the proposed cabinets, which members felt, did not complement the new furniture.  The provision of frosted glass was also called into question, especially in view that such furniture would be housing the Town Twinning memorabilia.  Additionally, a remark was made regarding the existing pictures which, it was felt, might well be incongruous in a more modern and refurbished chamber. No decision had been made on the carpets and curtains.  However, it was envisaged that the wall decoration would remain the same colour.  

	
	

	
	Cllr Mrs Hollebon agreed that the above matter would be taken back and discussed at the next meeting of the Working Party. 

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the sum of £5,500 be included in the 2007/2008 budget

	
	

	330.
	FINANCIAL ACCOUNTS 2005/2006

	
	
	

	
	Members had been circulated with a copy of the above accounts for the financial year ended 31 March 2006

	
	

	
	RESOLVED:  that the accounts be approved

	
	
	

	331.
	ITEMS FOR FUTURE AGENDA

	
	
	

	
	i)  Kevin Steptoe, Head of Development Control, East Herts Council, to attend meeting on 20 November 2006

	
	

	
	ii)  Carnival 2007

	
	

	
	iii)  Review of Standing Orders

	
	

	
	iv)  Invitation to the new Police Inspector
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